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21st January 2014 

 

Consultation on changes to the National Grid Electricity Transmission plc’s 

electricity transmission licence to publish the Electricity Ten Year 

Statement (ETYS) 

 

Dear Angelita, 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on your consultation: changes to 

NGET’s electricity licence to publish the ETYS. This response is provided on 

behalf of RWE Npower Renewables Limited, a fully owned subsidiary of RWE 

Innogy GmbH.  

 

We have observed that realigning the SYS and the ODIS to the single ETYS has 

resulted in some loss of information (consultation question 5): 

 

 We were advised that the ETYS would contain all the technical data that 
was previously available in the SYS. The ETYS no longer seems to 
provide information about the demand at each of the GSPs, which was 
provided in the SYS. 

 SYS updates included a list of new proposed developments on the 
transmission system. This data is now not included in the TNQCU or the 
ETYS.  Instead the user is directed to the Transmission Reinforcement 
Works Register on the NGET website, which is itself not updated on a 
quarterly basis and not in line with the TNQCU.  In fact it hasn’t been 
updated since 28th August 2013. 

 

We request that these inconsistencies of the new ETYS with the previous 

SYS/OTIS process should be addressed. 

 

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you require any further information in 

relation to our response. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeremy Gummow 

Grid Regulation Manager 

RWE npower renewables 

 


